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Blackstone Planning Board


June 7, 2012
Blackstone Planning Board

15 St. Paul St.

Blackstone, MA 01504

Main Meeting Room
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman Paul Marvelle, Members, Joe Belrose, Kirk Vandyke, Gerry Rivet, Donald Westberg and alternate member Gary Jolicoeur.
ALSO PRESENT:  
Amy Sutherland, Recording Secretary



Gino Carlucci, Consultant


The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

BOARD BUSINESS:
Reorganization:
The secretary took nominations for the Chair position of the Planning Board.

Chairman:
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the

Board voted unanimously to appoint Paul Marvelle as the Chairman to the

Blackstone Planning Board.
Vice Chairman:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the

Board voted unanimously to appoint Kirk VanDyke as the Vice Chairman to

the Blackstone Planning Board.
Clerk:

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the

Board voted unanimously to appoint Joe Belrose as the clerk to

the Blackstone Planning Board.
Capital Outlay Appointment:
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the

Board voted unanimously to appoint Paul Marvelle and Gerry Rivet as the

Capital Outlay representatives.
CMRCP:
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Gary Jolicoeur, the

Board voted unanimously to appoint Joe Belrose as the CMRCP

representative.

Bills:
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board

voted unanimously to pay the bills as presented.
The Chairman presented an invoice for the framing of the Zoning Maps.  The

invoice was in the amount of $960.00.

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board

voted unanimously to authorize the Chairman to sign the invoice for the

frames as presented.
105 Canal Street: Special Permit:

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the

Board voted unanimously to reopen the hearing for 105 Canal Street for a Special Permit.
The Chairman communicated that the Board has recently appointed a new member who will be able to act on the Special Permit Application.

Member Rivet provided a letter disclosing that he built the garage for the owner of the property.  The letter will be filed with the Town Clerk.

Member Rivet provided a letter disclosing that he built the garage for the owner of the property.  The letter will be filed with the Town Clerk.

The Board is in receipt of a memo from PGC Associated dated May 29, 2012.  This memo includes comments and recommendations of the reviewed plans for the application for a Village Overlay Special Permit.  (See Attached)

This application is seeking to divide a lot and construct a 2-family dwelling.  The plan is to divide the existing lot of 26,788 square feet with an existing three family house plus a separate garage into a lot of 18,787 square feet for the existing house and garage and a lot of 8001 square feet on which a new 2-family house would be built,

This plan was prepared by Guerriere and Halnon.  The Engineer for the project is Bob Paxon.
The Engineer explained that he has addressed all comments indicated in the memo from Consultant Carlucci.  

The Board reviewed the comments from the Consultant and agree that the changes have improved the design concept especially with the hedges and driveway.

Close Hearing:
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the

Board voted unanimously to close the hearing for 105 Canal Street for a Special Permit.

Decision:

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Donald Westberg, the

Board voted unanimously to have the consultant grant a decision for the Special Permit for 105 Canal Street.
Sycamore Park Estates:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to open the public hearing for Sycamore Park Estates.
Member VanDyke recused himself from the table since he is an abutter to the project.

The Chairman informed the members and applicant that the Board has a complete Board.  Gary Jolicoeur is the newly appointed member.  

The Chairman also communicated that the new member just recently purchased land which abuts this property.  The Board would like him to consult with ethics to see if there is a conflict.

The Engineer provided the general description of the project.  This is a flexible development on 29 acres of land.  There will be a total of 14 lots.  The culdesac will be 1000 ft which exceeds the bylaw.  The applicant will be creating two open space parcels which would be deeded to the town.  

The Engineer provided a stormwater analysis document.  The Planning Board would like the Director of Public Works to provide input relative to the infrastructure and drainage.

The DPW Director will be invited to the next meeting.

It was communicated that this will be on town water.  

These dwellings will be around 2,000 square feet having four bedrooms.  
The development will have sidewalks on both sides.  

It was noted by member Rivet that the affordable housing requirement will need to be met.  This includes two units.

The Applicant provided an arborist who gave a brief presentation about the Sycamore Tree.  He explained that an observation of the tree was conducted.  The Town of Blackstones tree warden also met on site.  The arborist explained that every effort will be made to protect the tree.  During the construction a temporary fence will be placed around the tree.  

Currently, there is an invasive plant which is clinging to the major limbs of the tree.  There are also signs that a fungis growth is effecting the leaves.

The Planning Board requested that the arborist provide a written narrative with his recommendations for the tree.
Tree Warden, Larry Webber suggested that the developer show dimensions of the tree on the plans.  He also wanted to know if the developer is currently working on any sites where the trees are being protected since he would like to go and so a site visit.

Resident VanDyke wanted to know why the detention pond is to big.

Bob Paxon responded that they will be underground and the depth is not that deep.

Resident VanDyke also wanted to know if the grading and the type of soil up on site will effect the tree since it is currently feeding the tree.

The tree arborist communicated that in the early days, the best place to harvest trees was in the wetland areas and farmlands.  The two type of trees that thrived were the sycamore and elm tree.   
It was also noted that the tree looks like the winter moth has hit some parts of thr tree.  This is noted in the holes within the leaves. This is caused by an invasive insect.  There should be a program to spray the trees.    

Resident VanDyke wanted to know if the applicant anticipates any blasting.

Bob Paxon indicated that he does not anticipate blasting.

Resident VanDyke wanted to know if the historic stone wall and Oak tree will be saved.

Bob Paxon indicated that the stone wall and Oak tree will not be disturbed.

Member Rivet wanted to know who will be responsible for the maintenance of the detention area.  

Bob Paxon responded that this will have to be maintained by the town or the parks department.
Member Rivet wanted the applicant to know that the town has a policy regarding earth removal.

The applicant communicated that they will comply with the bylaw.

Resident VanDyke wanted to know the timeframe moving forward.

The applicant indicated that they would like to commence once all permits are in place.

Resident Gail VanDyke wanted to know what the construction schedule will be regarding days and times.

The applicant responded that they will comply with whatever the town has set as construction start/stop times.

Member Rivet noted that the Board may put the times for construction with in the special permit as a condition.

Resident Gail Vandyke wanted to know if the ATV’s/Dirt Bikes will still be allowed to run on property.

The applicant communicated that the ATV’s/Dirt bike activity will be stopped.

Consultant Carlucci indicated that all of the items in his comments have been addressed.  He did want the applicant to know that the new stormwater bylaw has more stringent requirements.

Gino did want clarity about the slopes and noted that they are to be no greater than 12 ft.

Resident VanDyke wanted to know what the price range of these homes will be.

Mr. Tinio responded that the homes will be around $400,000.

The Board wanted to ask Larry Webber about the types of trees he would recommend within the development.

It  was suggested that a variety of trees be plants with a caliber of 2 – 21/2 ft.   

The Board would like to invite the Department of Public Works to the next meeting to provide input about the drainage and infrastructure.
The Board would also like written communication from the police and fire departments.
On a motion made by Paul Marvelle and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to continue the public hearing for Sycamore Meadows to July 11, 2012 at 8:30 pm.
Special Permit Application –Mr. & Mrs. Holmes 52 Glenside Drive:

The Board is in receipt of an application for an Accessory Apartment Application – Special Permit for applicant John and Jennifer Holmes for property located at 52 Glenside Drive.

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Don Westberg, the Board voted unanimously to set the public hearing for the Special Permit for an Accessory Apartment for Mr. & Mrs. Holmes for July 11, 2012 at 8:00 pm.
Leclaire, Farm Street:

Resident Leclaire was present seeking information from the Board regarding her property.  The Board informed her that she needs to gather information regarding her square footage.  This will determine what further steps need to be taken.  Mrs. LeClaire communicated that she is not proposing anything new.  

CMRCP Project:
Consultant Carlucci communicated that CMRCP is looking to  identify priority projects for the Town of Blackstone.  There was a meeting with the Town Administrator.  The DPW Director presented photographs noting proposing four prospective sites.  These were Kimball Sand and Gravel, Main Street, Marzakowski, and Millerville.

There was also discussion about the upcoming meeting on June 26, 2012 from 7:00 – 9:00 at BVT. This will be a regional meeting.  Member Rivet will be attending.  Consultant Carlucci will draft a letter which will be sent to CMRCP regarding the intent of the Board.  

(See letter Gino)
Minutes:

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Planning Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes from May 3, 2012 with the noted revisions.
Adjourn:  
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the Planning Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.

Future Meetings:

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 11, 2012
Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Meeting Recording Secretary 
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